M-01984

MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING
BETWEEN THE
UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE
AND THE
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF LETTER CARRIERS, AFL-CIO

Re: Alternative Evaluation and Adjustment Processes

The National Association of Letter Carriers, AFL-CIO (NALC) and United States Postal Service
have a mutual interest in exploring new and innovative methods for maintaining routes in proper
adjustment throughout the year in an efficient and effective manner. To that end, the parties
agree to the following for locally developed route evaluation and adjustment processes:

e The local parties may jointly submit a locally developed alternate route evaluation and
adjustment process to the NALC National President and the Postal Service Vice
President, Labor Relations.

e A submitted proposal must include a cover letter signed by the NALC Branch President
and the Postal Service Installation Head and must provide a detailed explanation of the
process.

o |[f the proposal is jointly agreed to by the national parties, the local parties will be notified
regarding implementation.

This agreement expires on December 31, 2023, and is without prejudice to the position of either
party in this or any other matter and may not be cited in any forum except to enforce its terms.
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